Benton Irrigation District

Office of the Board of Directors

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes


October 14, 2024
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 3 pm
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Jeff Tarr, Director Tyler Wilson, Operations Manager Jason Blanchard, Office Manager Dianne Andrews
Visitors: none
1. September 23, 2024, Meeting Minutes
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Voucher – Elan
	$1,624.20

	Warrant 2024-21
	$14,195.53

	Warrant 2024-22
	$17,182.88

	Voucher – Core & Main
	$49,077.96

	
	

	Total
	$82,080.57


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3. Visitor Concerns:

· none
4. Administrative Report:
· Assessments received: MTD $1k, YTD $1,277k, or 98%
Investment income received this month: $0k
Misc. Income & rent this month: $0K
· Budget vs. Actual financials – on budget

· Comment from Kelly Neal: dogs are getting sick from the river water, why were people not warned that the irrigation water could make them sick as well.  Also worried about the parasites, dead animals and people that get pulled out of the river, etc.  All that junk is in the water. Doesn’t want the water treated but wants to know if it can be addressed. 

· Next meeting will be moved from the 28th to the 25th at 8 am
5. Maintenance Report:
· Fish screens – have received bids of $44k and $61k. Will try to get a third bid.  Will also contact Anderson & Perry to set up a meeting to discuss the system and see if there are ways we can increase the flow through the system. 
Newer fish screens have an external spray bar with jets. Jason will look into fabricating one. 
Dept of Fish & Game also suggested an air jet to help stir up the dirt on the bottom. Jason will look into making something similar using water. 
Need to make access to the fish screen area easier and safer. 

· Pump #2 & 3 – get in writing that they will be done by 3/1

· Shut down has been moved to Friday the 18th.

· Blowouts and vaults have been running pretty clean despite the issues at RPS.

· CPR recertification is this year. Also doing other licensing classes

6. Executive Session: none
Director Jeff Tarr moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm
Director    ___________________

Director    ___________________
Director    ___________________

